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July 10, 2012 Planning and Zoning Commission


Minutes of Public Hearing
Flint Hill Planning and Zoning Commission

Tuesday, July 10, 2012 at 6:00 p.m.
Knight’s of Columbus
Members present and absent:


Chairman James Brown - excused

Don  Becker – present

Mayor Doug Wynn - excused

Gary Eldridge - present

Jim Perkins - present
  Larry Gamache – excused
  Kathy Bowman – present 

  Alderman Christopher Jacobsen –present
  Leon Blattel –present
City Attorney John Young, Hazelwood & Weber
City Clerk Becky McCollum

City Engineer Tom Rothermich

Applicant Doug Post, Crossroads Development

1st Item:
Call to order, roll call and approval of agenda and minutes

Alternate Chairman Eldridge opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. and the City Clerk took roll call. Mr. Blattel made a motion to approve the minutes from the May P&Z meeting. The motion was seconded by Mr.             Jacobsen. The City Clerk reported the votes as 6 "yes," 0 "no," and 0 "abstain" votes. Motion carried.
2nd Item:
Public Hearing for Rezone - Crossroads Business Park 

                        from C-2 ( General Business) to I-1 (Light Industrial) 


Mr. Perkins made a motion to open the Public Hearing. Mr. Jacobsen seconded the motion.

The City Clerk reported the votes as 6 "yes," 0 "no," and 0 "abstain" votes. Motion carried.


No members of the community were in attendance, or had submitted negative comments of concern for the Public Hearing. One adjacent property owner had placed an inquiry with the City Clerk, but was satisfied with the proposed rezoning and agreed this could be a good usage for that property.

Mr. Jacobsen made a motion to close the Public Hearing. Mr. Becker seconded the motion.

The City Clerk reported the votes as 6 "yes," 0 "no," and 0 "abstain" votes. Motion carried.

3rd Item:
Rezone - Crossroads Business Park 

                        from C-2 ( General Business) to I-1 (Light Industrial) 


Discussion began on the rezoning application submitted by Crossroads Development represented by Doug Post. The owner, Doug Post, requests a rezoning of the approx. 6 +/- acre property for potential future usages only allowed in an I-1 (Light Industrial) zoning district. The property is accessed off of the Hwy 40-61 N. Service Rd. (parallel to Hwy 40-61), off of Hwy. P, and is a dead-end cul-de-sac. Mr. Post stated that he had originally began the develop approximately 7 years ago, and had previously worked with GBA. Roadway is paved,  and infrastructure had been approved and installed. (The utilities on the property are thru Wentzville Water and Sewer.) 
His current construction company is based in the one building located in the business park. All other property, with a total of 6 +/- acres, is currently vacant, with utilities in place for future additional structures.

Mr. Post stated that he had the property/lots for sale, but the plat had never been completed/recorded. 
His original intentions for the Crossroads Business Park were for a total of 5 lots/parcels on the 6 +/- acre property. Future or proposed structures of 4000 to 5000 square feet would be supported on these sized lots. He has now been approached by a few potential business owners wishing to purchase/build/establish their businesses in the Crossroads Business Park. This property is near the adjacent Flint Hill Industrial Park, zoned I-1, (Light Industrial,) and which is also parallel to Hwy 40-61; but accessed from Grothe Rd. Mr. Post has been working with City Engineer Tom Rothermich to review this potential rezoning to I-1, (Light Industrial.)

The Planning and Zoning Commission was presented with the engineer review-comments. The proposed tentative usages, of welding shop or medical equipment warehouse, are allowed in the Appendix  A of the City of Flint Hill Zoning Code as potential I-1 (Light Industrial) usages. The existing General Business does not allow those usages. Any other future usages would be reviewed and approved as needed, if allowed in the I-1 (Light Industrial) zoning district. This property is more suited for an industrial park type zoning and is larger than the 5 acre property minimum requirement, for an I-1 (Light Industrial) district. Any future proposed buildings, etc. or change-of-use (of the existing structure) would be submitted and would need review and approval with a new site plan review by City Engineer and Planning and Zoning Commission. No site plan is required or has been submitted at this time.
 
Mr. Becker made a motion to approve the rezoning of the 6 +/- acre property known as Crossroads Business Park  from C-2 (General Business) to an I-1 (Light Industrial) zone. Mr. Blattel seconded the motion. The City Clerk reported the votes as 6 "yes," 1 "no," and 0 "abstain" votes. Motion carried.


This recommendation will be presented to the Board of Aldermen at their July 17, 2012 meeting. 
4th Item:
Re Plat - Crossroads Business Park 


Discussion began on the re-plat application submitted by Crossroads Development represented by Doug Post. The owner, Doug Post, requests the re-plat of the approx. 6 +/- acre property for potential future usages only allowed in an I-1(Light Industrial) zoning district. His original intent for the Crossroads Business Park was for a total of 5 lots/parcels on the property. Mr. Post stated that he had the property/lots for sale, but the plat had never been completed/recorded. For whatever reason, the plat had never been completed in the previous GBA engineering work, approximately 7 years ago.

The Planning and Zoning Commission was presented with engineer review-comments; but most questions had been answered satisfactorily in the rezoning review and approval. City Engineer Tom Rothermich provided the proposed 5- parcel plat for review by the Commission. 
 
With no further discussion, Mr. Jacobsen made a motion to approve the re-plat of the 6 +/- acre property known as Crossroads Business Park. (This is a proposed I-1 (Light Industrial) zone; after Board of Aldermen approval; following Planning and Zoning recommendation. Mr. Blattel seconded the motion. The City Clerk reported the votes as 6 "yes," 1 "no," and 0 "abstain" votes. Motion carried.


This recommendation will be presented to the Board of Aldermen at their July 17, 2012 meeting. 

Adjournment 

There being no further business, Mr. Becker  made a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Jacobsen. The City Clerk reported the votes as 6 "yes," 0 "no," and 0 "abstain" votes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Rebecca McCollum                                                          
City Clerk                                                                         

